

SITE TEAM MEETING
April 20, 2016 • 3:45-5:30, ROOM 305

In attendance: Tamera Torrence, Kyle Yamada, Peter Wiebe, Laura Montgomery, Joy Marshall, Tana Bailey, Asher Tubman, Alex Leve, Lynette Williams, Sarah Prater, Bobbie Willis, Mary Sanders, Tia Holliday, Brain Naghski, Mary Taylor, Juli McGlinsky

President: Bobbie Willis

Recorder: Anna Grace

Reports

Parent council

Parent council has raised a bunch of money this year, \$30,000! This Thursday they are offering a presentation for parents called "So Stressed Out" about teen stress. Two graduation parties have been planned; a pool party on June 7th, and a late night party at school from 10:00pm to 3:00 am. It looks amazing!

Student government

StuGov has been working on the grad party as well. They are hoping to find SEHS grads to volunteer. Juniors are busy with prom. There is a book drive underway and a blood drive on Friday.

Admin report

Administration are currently working on staffing, working through the job expo. There is no staffing news to share at this time. Once they have numbers from Roosevelt, they can finalize FTE for next year.

Amidst interesting parental phone calls, Andy will be wrapping up his first year here at SEHS. He believes there are no major changes that need to be made. While there are a few tweaks to be made, there are no significant overhauls planned.

Andy then said that he would like to see Site Council's role to be policy level governance, rather than responsible for operational issues. He notes that while we should make sure that the school improvement plan is carried out, it is not our responsibility to do the legwork on all these issues. Site Council agreed that this is a good idea.

We then discussed altering the framework of Site and Staff council as the changes to Site Team come into effect.

Ultimately it was decided that Site council will charge staff council with the following:

A timeline for next year's leadership plan,

A timeline and process for developing the next 3-year school improvement plan
A plan for professional development
Consider tweaks and changes to student government as Lynette moves one. ☹️

New Business

EEF has a round of deadlines coming up. Eugene Education Fund has become Eugene Education Foundation. They are hoping to be able to offer significantly larger amounts of money. This changes the proposal schedule, because they would like to have the funds available for educators at the beginning of the school year. Because we need to let them know which grants we support by the end of April, Andy is suggesting that we email the requests to Site Council, then have a stand up meeting to vote. Bobbie will let us know by the end of the week what the plan is.

Thoughts on the next SIP cycle.

SIP is now CAP (Comprehensive Achievement Plan) Tana brought some documents from the last time the Village School formed their plan. These will be presented to Staff Council on the first Wednesday of next month.

GOTO

We discussed the RG article that appeared on Sunday. Andy noted there has been a lot of follow up with the Register Guard on a heavily flawed article.

Thank you to everyone, and Pat Avery and the theater department in particular, for supporting the Axeman pageant this year. They raised close to \$30,000.

Planning next agenda

Bobbie will have a report from Staff council on the four items we identified above.